
STATE OF INDIANA 
INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION 

 

MOBILE SPORTS WAGERING RELAUNCH AUTHORIZATION 

 
On September 28, 2021, Bally’s Interactive, LLC d/b/a Bally Bet (“Bally Bet”) received a 

temporary vendor license in accordance IC 4-38-6-7 and Commission Resolution 2019-115.  
Subsequently, on June 15, 2023, Bally Bet was issued a permanent vendor license pursuant to 
Commission Order 2023-62.  Upon the receipt of express authorization from the Indiana Gaming 
Commission (“Commission”), this vendor license allows Bally Bet to conduct mobile sports 
wagering activities under the Certificate of Authority issued to Aztar Indiana Gaming Company, 
LLC d/b/a Tropicana Evansville Casino.  See IC 4-38-5-12 and IC 4-38-6-8.  Bally Bet initially 
received a launch authorization to conduct sports wagering activities on December 9, 2021.  
Subsequently, Bally Bet ceased operations in the state to perform updates to its sports wagering 
system.   

 
Following the updates, Bally Bet has substantially demonstrated to the satisfaction of the 

Commission that its mobile sports wagering operation meets the requirements of IC article 4-38 
and the Commission’s Regulations related to sports wagering activities.  As such and pursuant to 
its relaunch date request, I hereby AUTHORIZE Bally Bet to commence mobile sports wagering 
activities within the State of Indiana on November 10, 2023.  The Commission reserves the right 
to rescind or modify this authorization.  If you have any questions or need any additional 
information, please contact the Commission’s Sports Wagering Division, 317-233-0046. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED THIS 9th DAY OF NOVEMBER, 2023. 

 

THE INDIANA GAMING COMMISSION: 

 

 

          
Greg Small, Executive Director  
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